
 

“Sound Off” 
The Family Newsletter for 

American Legion Post 146 

P.O. Box 1085 

Oceanside, CA 92051-1085 

Phone 760-754-9633 

Vol. MMXXI, No.7, July 2021 

Website: www.legionpost146.org 
 

 

 

 

Return Service Requested 

 

 

NON-PROFIT ORG. 

U.S. POSTAGE 

OCEANSIDE, CA 

PERMIT 207 

 
  

 
  

 
  

 
  

 
  

 
  

 
  

 

 

 
Next meeting: 0900 21 August 2021.  

Post Pot Winner:  Nancy York   

Post Pot for August will be $100.  

You must be present to win. 
 

 

Please take a moment to look at your membership card. If the date on the card is not 2021 your 

membership has expired.  Dues are now due for 2022 please mail them to the Post or pay on-line @ 

http://www.legion.org/renew; Today! 

 

  

” For God and Country” 

http://www.legionpost146.org/
http://www.legion.org/renew
http://www.calegionpost731.org/


 

Happy Birthday to our Brothers and Sisters who were born in the month of July. 

 

1 Richard Olson 1 Alexander RoJas 1 Ruben Torres 1 Jose Pimentel 

2 Robert McCommins 3 Wilfredo Parker 3 David Butters                        4 Steve Dolyniuk 

5 Lonnie R. Long 5 James Butcheck 5 Victor Garcia 7 Russell Ream 

7 Harry Johnson 7 Earl A. LaMothe 7 Anthony Sargent 7 Bently Beal 

8 Davis K. Hamilton 11 Manuel Cachan 11 William T. Patterson 12 John Castro 

12 Alexander C. Verduci 12 Michael C. Knudson 14 Russell C. Woody 15 Ryan R. Flick 

15 Thomas S. Elliott 15 Michelle Wilcox/Rodriguez   16 J. Shannon Crumpler  17 Michael R. Mula 

17 Michael T. Robledo 18 Gary F. Weiss  18 Sandra M. Fichter  19 Wayne Johnson 

20 Arthur A. Trujillo 21 Pete Vegas                           21 Greg Force 22 Steve M. Mikusek 

24 Robert Eustic 24 Barney Felix 25 Jack W. Moreno 25 David A. Pines 

26 Aaron R. Rabin 26 Joseph Harvey  26 Ana M. Serrano  27 David G. Brown 

28 Ernesto Espinosa                29 Guillermo Cortez 29 Alexander T. Gibson 30 Kenneth Dalpe 

31 George Pichel 31 Angel B. Callender 31 Jerry Nowotarski 31 Dell E. Pentecost 

 

American Legion Post 146 Officers 

Commander Samuel Brookins 760-966-1587 commander@legionpost146.org 

1st Vice Commander James Lansberry 760-586-5347  AL1461vcjlansberry@att.net 

2nd Vice Commander Gordon Hill 760-936-6440 GRH2000@hotmail.com 

Judge Advocate Edd Robinson 760-433-1046 eddrobinson68@gmail.com 

Sgt.-At-Arms Rudolph (Rudy) J. Caron 760-473-6156 caronrj7@cox.net 

Adjutant/Service Off. Dave Hamilton 760-583-5312 dhamiltom9@cox.net 

Finance Officer Dave Hamilton 760-583-5312 dhamiltom9@cox.net 

Editor James Lansberry 760-586-5347 AL1461vcjlansberry@att.net  

Chaplain  Vacant   

Historian Vacant   

3 Yr. Executive Cmte Nelson Carmona 7574726017 Nelson.carmona11@yahoo.com 

2 Yr. Executive Cmte Robert E. Noble 760-806-4886 brbuds3@att.net 

1 Yr. Executive Cmte Vacant   

Jr. Past Commander  Dave Hamilton 760-583-5312 dhamiltom9@cox.net 

Webmaster George Christensen 770-547-5571 george.t.christensen@hotmail.com 

Boys State/School 

Medals/JROTC/Blood 

Chair 

Vacant   

 

Postal Compliance Notice: “Sound Off!” Is published monthly.  It is the official newsletter of American 

Legion Post 146 Family, an incorporated nonprofit organization.  Issue number & date are on the front page.  

Distribution is to the members of the Post, Riders, Auxiliary & SAL’s VIA e-mail or on the Web Site.  Direct 

all inquiries concerning this publication to the “Sound Off!” Editor at: P. O. Box 1085; Oceanside, CA 92051-

1085 or to Jimmy Lansberry at AL1461vcjlansberry@att.net.  Anyone wishing to add articles Please send in 

word format. 
 
 

Sound Off Via E-Mail or Website 
 

This newsletter is available Via E-Mail or on our Website www.legionpost146.org.  We will be E-mailing it to 

any member who wishes to receive it.  If you wish to receive Sound Off via E-mail, call the post and tell them 

your E-mail address or better yet E-mail the Editor Jimmy Lansberry at AL1461vcjlansberry@att.net.  The 

newsletter is also available at our Website www.legionpost146.org.  This service will be FREE to all Post 

Members who wish to use it.  Snail Mail is still available.  You need to notify the Editor to add you to the list. 
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Meetings 
 

Post 146 meets every 3rd Saturday of the month in the Elks Lodge, 444 Country Club Lane. 

Oceanside, CA. 92054-3441.  Meetings start at 0900.  For Post 146 information go to our Web page at 

www.legionpost146.org.  The Post 146 phone number is (760) 754-9633.  Volunteers are needed to transport 

members who cannot drive to meetings. 
 

District 22 meets, @ 0900 @ Linda Vista Post 731, located @ 7245 Linda Vista 

Road, S.D.  District 22, http://www.ald22.org/ No meeting in July 

 

Get involved with Post 146 www.legionpost146.org We next meet on August 

21st, 2021 @ 0900, 444 Country Club Lane, Oceanside  
 

From Your Post Commander 
 

This will be my last message to as your Post Commander. It has been a pleasure and an honor serving as your 

Post Commander.  

 

Change of command ceremony will be at 0830 on Saturday July 17 at the Elks Lodge. Former District 

Commander Chris Yates will be administering the oath of office, 

 

The meetings are now without restrictions at 0900 at the Elks Lodge. Please make time in your schedules to 

attend one meeting a month. 

 

The Veterans of Comedy Show will be held at the Oceanside Elks Lodge on June 30th at 7:30 pm with a $10.00 

cover charge. Please come out and join us for a great night of fun and veteran based comedy.  

 

I will be continuing to serve as your 1st Vice Commander for the next year. 

 

Yours in Service, 

Samuel H. Brookins III 

Post Commander 

 

American Legion Post 146 Membership 
 

If you do not have a 2021 Membership card your membership has expired.  Please send in your $45 dues as 

soon as you can or renew online today. http://www.legion.org/renew 
 

Please note: Active Duty or National Guard members, your dues are $35 you must mail your check to the 

Post to get your discount.  P. O. Box 1085, Oceanside, CA 92051-1085 

  

http://www.legionpost146.org/
http://www.ald22.org/
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http://www.legionpost146.org/
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American Legion Auxiliary Officers 

 
President Sandra Brookins slb55@cox.net 

1st Vice Kim Crone  

2nd Vice Vacant  

Secretary Ann Hall annh5353@yahoo.com 

Treasurer Ann Hall annh5353@yahoo.com 

Chaplain Vacant  

Sgt. @ Arms Vacant  

 

Ladies, we held a meeting last month and rolled over our Officers. I will remain President of the Auxiliary, Kim 

Crone will continue as 1st Vice and Ann Hall will continue as Treasurer and Secretary. As you can see, we have 

a lot of open positions in the Unit. Please consider taking an open position within the Unit. We are all here to 

help you and we need you to help. We cannot run the Unit alone. 

Yours in Service, 

 Sandee Brookins 

 President ALA Oceanside 146 

 

SAL Squadron 146 Officers 

Commander Sam Brookins 760-966-1587 salcmdr@legionpost146.org 

1st Vice Commander James Lansberry 760-586-5347 AL1461vcjlansberry@att.net 

Adjutant/Finance Officer Edd Robinson  760-433-1046 eddrobinson68@gmail.com 

Sgt-at-Arms Vacant   

 

SAL Squadron 146 Commanders Note 

A meeting was held following the General Meeting June 19 and it was decided the Officers will stay in 

place for another year. Please continue to recruit new member for the Post and the Sons. 

Yours in Service, 

 Samuel Brookins 

 Commander, Squadron 146  

mailto:slb55@cox.net
mailto:annh5353@yahoo.com
mailto:annh5353@yahoo.com
mailto:salcmdr@legionpost146.org


AMERICAN LEGION RIDERS, CHAPTER 146 Officers 
 

President George Christensen 770-547-5571 george.t.christensen@hotmail.com 

Vice Pres James Lansberry 760-586-5347 AL1461vcjlansberry@att.net 

Secretary Robert Creasy 760-622-3699 rcreasy65@yahoo.com  

Treasurer Dave Hamilton 760-583-5312 dhamiltom9@cox.net 

Sgt at Arms Chuck Potter 760-415-6650 cpotterpi@cox.net  

Road Captain    

 

ALR 146 Report 

 
We welcomed a new member Brady “Eagle” Creasey and our membership is starting to climb again.  Since 

April, the Chapter has started riding again, attending Poker runs at ALR-365, ALR-149 and ALR-364.  Each of 

these runs helps the Chapters raise money to support their posts and Veteran’s programs.  In May we elected 

Officers for the Post and the ALR Chapter.  I will continue as President of the Riders, Jimmy will stay on as 

Vice President, Robert Creasey is our new Secretary and Dave Hamilton will continue to wear the many hats he 

has.  I am ending my tenure as an E-board member, but will stay on as the Post Webmaster, and as an officer in 

the Rider Chapter.   

Yours in Service, 

 George T. Christensen 

 President, ALR 146 

 

Adjutant’s Message 

 

No Report this Month. 

 

Yours in Service, 

Dave Hamilton 

Adjutant 

Newsletter Editor 

Any newsletter contributions should be sent to AL1461vcjlansberry@att.net or call Little Jimmy at 760-586-

5347.   

The Funny Side of Life 

If you tow a Tesla at 80 miles an hour for 80 miles you can quick charge the battery.  
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